

COVID-19 Guidelines for your 1MISSION Trip

For Basecamp



- Upon arrival at basecamp, 1MISSION staff will take temperatures of all occupants of each vehicle. Anyone presenting with a fever at this time may be asked to return to the US. (Group leaders are encouraged to do temperature checks on everyone before the group departs
- After the temperature check, all individuals will pass through a misting sanitation tunnel. This will only be required once, at this initial entrance to basecamp.
- All trip participants will now receive a registration bracelet that must be worn for the extent of the trip.



- Masks must be worn in all public areas at basecamp. It will
 be up to the group leader's discretion whether they are
 worn in areas/meetings where only group members are
 present (i.e. around a camp fire, meeting with just your team
 members, etc.).
- Bunkhouses are not available at this time.
- Showers are available, but please do not line up in the buildings. Safe distancing in lineups outside the shower buildings is required.
- All food service will be outside and all meals will be in the pavilion. Store items and drinks will be available outside, and no non-staff members will be allowed in the kitchen building.



- Hand sanitizer will be available at various places throughout basecamp. Please use it regularly.
- Please follow all current and expected safe procedures, as well as any additional rules or instructions posted around basecamp during your stay.

For Job Sites



- Avoid any physical contact with house recipients, including the kids! Social distance from the local family at much as possible. They have been asked to do likewise.
- Wear your face mask! If you need a break from wearing your mask, please isolate yourself from the group to do so

In General



 You must wear your mask at all times in Puerto Peñasco, even while driving in your vehicle. Restaurants and grocery stores are open, and you are welcome to visit them, but mask wearing and social distancing guidelines are to be followed closely.

Our main goal is to continue to work with local families to provide them with safe homes. Our desire is for you to be a part of that. This will only be possible if we work together to keep the families, our staff, and of course YOU safe!

